# 仪征中学 2019-2020 学年度第二学期高二英语周末练习(三)

选题人: 张妮 审题人: 高志玉 2020.5.23

# 一. 阅读理解

#### A

Courses & Curriculum of the College of Arts & Sciences in Cornell

The diversity of the courses you can take in the College of Arts & Sciences is extraordinary:

# **Academic Distribution Requirements**

The College's academic distribution requirements will include:

- ·effective writing
- ·foreign language beyond the introductory level
- . · imaginative and critical thinking

To choose your courses for a semester, use the Class Roster. It shows the schedule of all classes offered in a particular term, along with class enrollment information and course details.

# The Class Roster is updated frequently.

To plan your classes over your four years at Cornell, use the Courses of Study. It represents Cornell's full catalog of courses and is published annually. It provides information on Cornell degree programs, requirements, policies and procedures.

If you need help, call 607-255-5004 for an appointment with an advising dean. Or contact a career counselor in the Arts & Sciences Career Development Center at 607-255-4166 to talk about your interests and how they can translate into a major and a future career.

### A New Curriculum

On October 30, 2018, the College of Arts & Sciences faculty (教员) approved a new undergraduate curriculum to be carried out over the next two to three years. The new curriculum focuses on the theme of exploration and reaffirms the college's commitment to a liberal arts and sciences education. Students who have questions about the new curriculum can view the approved proposal on the Course Designer app of Cornell.

### **Innovative Learning**

If you're one of the 3,000 students across the university taking biology or physics at the College, you may be part of an innovative (创新的) classroom project that uses active learning, a new model that is proving to be the quickest path to expert-level mastery.

Your education at Cornell will extend far beyond the classroom. You can join a faculty member's research team on campus, conduct field study research in different states or spend a semester with Cornell in Washington D C. You could study abroad in one of more than 85 countries or develop your own research project through independent study. Give yourself the freedom to explore.

1. If you want to plan	your courses over the long	g run, you can use the	
A. Class Roster	B. Courses of Study	C. Course Designer	D. Career Center

2. For students involved in an innovative classroom project, they \_\_\_\_\_.

A. may study a new model

B. are on the quickest way to be experts

C. will get more freedom during research project

D. have advantages of studying outside the classroom

3. The article is probably taken from \_\_\_\_\_.

A. a college website

B. a science report

C. a travel magazine

D. an academic journal

В

When a laptop or smartphone battery starts losing its power, the only options are to buy an expensive replacement, or just keep it plugged in all the time. But a woman Mya Le Thai may have found the answer to this problem.

Thai was frustrated that the batteries for her wireless devices degraded over time, until they failed to charge fully. She did not like having to keep her laptop connected to an electrical outlet to keep it powered on. So, she decided to do something about that problem. At first, she and her team at UC Irvine thought about inventing a new battery. But as they experimented, Thai discovered something that might permit lithium-ion (锂离子)batteries to last forever.

Lithium-ion batteries power most wireless devices. Over time, the batteries lose the ability to hold a charge. Most of these batteries have a life span of about 7,000 charging cycles before they die. One of the reasons lithium-ion batteries degrade is their use of nanowires to carry electricity. Nanowires are extremely thin. A human hair is thousands of times thicker, for example. Nanowires are extremely efficient carriers of electricity, which makes them useful in batteries.

But, Thai had a theory—the nanowires might last longer if covered with a gel (凝胶). She and her team tested this theory. "It was a long process and a lot of work," Thai said. The team tried many coverings for the wires. PMMA, a type of plastic, was one of them. The nanowires were coated with PMMA and cycled through charges 200,000 times. The PMMA-coated nanowires showed no evidence of damage. The results suggest that batteries could last forever, without losing charging ability.

Thai hopes to continue her research to understand why this gel works so well and to see if any other gel could create better results and she is enjoying the publicity about her discovery. She said she never expected her research to get media coverage. "It's kind of cool," she said. "I'm really glad people are showing interest in my work and not just in the work itself; but also in technology and energy?'

- 4. Why did Mya Le Thai work on lithium-ion batteries?
  - A. She disliked the batteries for her laptop. B. Her team were assigned to invent a new battery.
  - C. Many people thought batteries were too expensive.
  - D. The batteries would soon lose the function to charge fully.
- 5. What can we infer about nanowires?
  - A. They last only 7,000 charging cycles. B. They are too weak to carry electricity.
  - C. They are not suitable to use in batteries. D. Their thinness is a cause of batteries degrade.
- 6. What might be Thai and her team's breakthrough?

- A. Coating nanowires in gel.
- C. New materials for batteries.
- 7. What may be the best title for the passage?
  - A. The options of batteries for wireless devices
  - C. Mya Le Thai discovered Nanowires
- B. A new kind of battery.
- D. A new way of charging batteries.
  - B. A woman invents a life-long battery
  - D. The reasons for batteries degrading

C

About one in ten video game players shows signs of addictive behavior that could have negative effects on their family, friends and school work, according to a new study conducted in New York.

Researchers at Iowa State University(ISU) and the National Institute on Media and the Family found that some gamers show at least six symptoms of gambling addiction such as lying to family and friends about how much they play games, using the games to escape their problems and becoming restless when they stop playing.

They may also skip homework to play video games or spend too much time playing games and do poorly in school. "While the medical community currently does not recognize video game addiction as mental disorder, hopefully this study will be one of many that allow us to have an educated conversation on the positive and negative effects of video games," said Dr Douglas Gentile, an assistant professor of psychology at ISU.

Dr David Walsh, the president of the National Institute on Media and the Family which tries to reduce the harm of media on the health and development of children and families, said the findings are a wake-up call. "This study gives everyone a better idea of the problem," he explained.

The researchers, who studied 1,178 American children and teenagers, aged 8 to 18, found some displayed at least 6 of 11 symptoms of pathological (病态的) gambling as stated by the American Psychiatric Association. Addicted gamers played video games 24 hours a week, twice as much as casual gamers. Some addicted gamers even steal to support their habit, according to the findings that will be published in the journal *Psychological Science*.

While video games can be fun and entertaining, some kids are getting trouble. "I continue to hear from families who are concerned about their kids' gaming habits. Not only do we need to focus on identifying the problem, but we need to find ways to help families prevent and treat gaming addiction.

identifying the problem, but we need to find way	s to neip families prevent and treat	gaming addiction.			
8. The author mainly tells us about					
A. video game addiction in children B.	positive effects of addictions				
C. families' concern about their children's addiction to video games					
D. treatment for video game addiction					
9. When addicted video gamers can't play games	s, they will feel				
A. disappointed B. sleepy	C. annoyed	D. exhausted			
10. According to the passage, addicted video gamers behave in the following ways EXCEPT					
A. they play games to escape their problems	B. they lie about how long they sp	pend gaming			
C. they perform badly in their studies D. they often stay away from school		ool			
11. After having studied video game addiction, s	cientists hope that				

- A. parents will prevent their kids from playing games
- B. the media will arouse people's awareness of the problem
- C. parents will stop buying video games for their children
- D. they will find ways to help families deal with this problem

D

A few weeks ago, a 71-year-old man pulled his car to the roadside in Northwest Portland and stopped. He rolled down the window, turned off the engine and stared at a house.

The place, distinguished by three gables, is partially hidden by hedges and trees. Most people who pass by would never notice it. And if they did give it a glance, they'd probably think it's a nice house in a nice neighborhood. Nothing more.

The house, in the 2500 block of Northwest Westover Road, is known as the Bessie & Louis Tarpley House. Built in 1907, it's listed on the National Register of Historic Places.

The current owner is Barbee Lyon, 79.

He and his first wife took possession in 1975. When they divorced, he bought out her share.

A retired lawyer, Lyon learned Louis Tarpley, the home's first owner, had also been a Portland lawyer. Setbacks in Tarpley's life led to the house auction(拍卖) in the late 1920s.

"I'm only the fifth owner of the home," Lyon said. A previous owner was Frank Masco.

He and his wife, Esther, and their nine children had lived across town in a tiny house needing constant repairs. In the mid-1950s, the elder Masco wanted to move to a bigger house and one closer to work. A docker (码头工人), he was on-call 24 hours a day and had to quickly get to the Willamette River docks.

He found a home on Westover Road. At the time, many people wanted to live in new construction in the suburbs. The Westover house was offered at a deep discount.

And later the family moved on several times, finally living in Vancouver.

One Sunday in July 2019, Charley Masco drove to Portland for an appointment at a computer store.

When it ended, he traveled the familiar route to Westover Road, pulled over and looked at that home.

He decided to do something bold. He got out of his car and walked up the steps and rang the doorbell. He waited. No response. Nervous, he thought it was a mistake to do this and considered turning around and walking back to his car.

Barbee Lyon opened the door and saw a stranger.

"I'm not selling anything," Masco said quickly. "I just want you to know I once lived here." Lyon opened the door wide.

"Come in."

And for the first time since 1966, Masco stepped into his childhood home.

Every room looked as Masco had remembered it: The built-in china hutch in the dining room, the hanging lights above the table and, in the kitchen, a massive wood-burning stove where his mother

used to cook family meals. It was as if he had walked into his own museum.

Lyon told Masco he'd never done major structural remodeling, which meant Masco knew his way around the home.

It was as if he had never left.

There, on the top floor, was the window he and his siblings quietly opened to sneak out at night and return before their parents knew they were gone. The loft where friends daydreamed about the future. The living room – no TV ever allowed – where the family gathered to share music, play cards or just talk with each other.

Then they all walked to the basement

In the far corner, Masco saw his father's old wooden workbench. And above it, baby food jars. Masco had forgotten about them.

He explained that his father had nailed lids from the jars to a rafter, filling the glass with different size screws, nuts and bolts, and then screwing the jars back into the lids to give him easy access while working.

Masco thought about his father, his mother and three of his siblings who have died. He thought about his father, tinkering in the basement, while his mother was in the kitchen preparing dinner.

He thought about the 71-year-old man he was and the boy he had once been.

Kruse, Lyon's wife, reached up and unscrewed a jar. She handed it to Masco, believing it belonged to this stranger.

Masco thanked her.

He clutched the small bottle to his chest. "My dad," he said quietly. "This is my dad."

- 12. Why did Charley Masco come to visit the Westover house?
  - A. He wanted to review his past and hold memories.
  - B. He attempted to buy back his childhood house.
  - C. His friend invited him to be a guest at his newly-bought house.
  - D. He came to the house where his father lived to seek roots.
- 13. What made Frank Masco decide to buy the house?
  - A. The house's owner had been a Portland lawyer.
  - B. The house was auctioned at a very low price.
  - C. He desired to improve his family's living conditions.
  - D. The house was equipped with a basement.
- 14. Why did Charley Masco feel nervous when he rang the doorbell?
  - A. He knew the house owner was a bad-tempered man.
  - B. He thought it was improper to pay an unexpected visit.
  - C. He might not hold back his feelings when he went in.
  - D. He feared the house owner would take him for a salesman.
- 15. What can be a suitable title for the passage?
  - A. Collision of Two Hearts
- B. Experiences of Two Families

C. An Unexpected Meeting	7
--------------------------	---

#### D. The Harbor of the Heart

### 二, 七选五

Do you ever wish you could change something about your body? If so, you're not alone. \_\_\_\_16 But when you get stuck on what you don't like, it can really bring down your self-esteem (自尊).

So, want to look and feel your best? Here are some ways:

## Accept your body

Nobody's perfect. Everybody wants to be liked and accepted just as they are. Don't body-shame yourself. When you say something negative about your own body, it hurts your self-esteem. It hurts just as much as if someone else said it. Be kind and respect yourself.

### Like your body

Find things to like about your looks. Maybe you like your hair, face, or hands. What about your shape shoulders, or legs? Your eyes or your smile? 18 If you get stuck, think of what your good friends like about how you look. Accept those things and let yourself feel good.

### Take care of your body

Eat healthy foods. Learn what foods are good for you, and how much is the right amount. Eating right helps you look your best. When you treat your body right, you feel good about yourself.

Be active every day. Your body needs to move to be strong, fit and healthy. 19 You can run, walk, swim or dance. Pick activities you like and have fun.

Keep to a healthy weight. 20 Always talk to your parents or doctor first. But don't try to diet on your own. Your doctor can suggest ways you can stay at a weight that's right for you.

- A. Attend to your body's needs.
- B. Tell yourself what you like and why.
- C. You can be active by playing a sport.
- D. You can change a thing about your body.
- E. Lots of people feel unhappy with some part of their looks.
- F. Being a healthy weight helps you feel good about your body.
- G. That's true whether you say it out loud or think it to yourself.

#### 三. 完型填空

Another person's enthusiasm was what set me moving toward the success I have achieved. That person was my stepmother.

I was nine years old when she entered our home in rural Virginia. My father \_\_\_\_\_ 21 \_\_\_\_ me to her with these words: "I would like you to meet the fellow who is 22 for being the worst boy in this county and will probably start throwing rocks at you no \_\_\_\_23 than tomorrow morning."

My stepmother walked over to me, \_\_\_24 my head slightly upward, and looked me right in the eye. Then she looked at my father and replied, "You are 25\_\_\_\_. This is not the worst boy at all, 26 the smartest one who hasn't yet found an outlet (释放的途径) for his enthusiasm."

That statement began a(n) \_\_\_\_\_ between us. No one had ever called me smart. My family and neighbors had built me up in my 28 as a bad boy. My stepmother changed all that.

She changed many things. She 29 my father to go to a dental school, from which he graduated with honors. She moved our family into the county seat, where my father's career could be more 30 and my brother and I could be better 31.

When I turned fourteen, she bought me a secondhand 32 and told me that she believed that I could become a writer. I knew her enthusiasm, I 33 it, and I saw how it had already improved 6

our lives. I accepted her	_34 and began to w	rite for local newspap	pers. I was doing the same kind
of 35 that great day I	went to interview And	rew Carnegie and rece	eived the task which became my
life's work later. I wasn't th	ne <u>36</u> beneficiar	ry (受益者). My fath	er became the <u>37</u> man in
town. My brother and stepbe	rothers became a physic	ician, a dentist, a lawy	ver, and a college president.
What power 38 1	nas! When that power	is released to suppor	t the certainty of one's purpose
and is 39 strengthene	d by faith, it becomes	an irresistible(不可抗	亢拒的) force which poverty and
temporary defeat can never	<u>40</u> .		
You can communicate	that power to anyone	who needs it. This is	probably the greatest work you
can do with your enthusiasn	1.		
21. A. rushed	B. sent	C. carried	D. introduced
22. A. distinguished	B. favored	C. mistaken	D. rewarded
23. A. sooner	B. later	C. longer	D. earlier
24. A. dragged	B. shook	C. raised	D. bent
25. A. perfect	B. right	C. wrong	D. impolite
26. A. but	B. so	C. and	D. or
27. A. agreement	B. friendship	C. gap	D. relationship
28. A. opinion	B. image	C. expectation	D. mind
29. A. begged	B. persuaded	C. ordered	D. invited
30. A. successful	B. meaningful	C. helpful	D. useful
31. A. treated	B. entertained	C. educated	D. respected
32. A. camera	B. radio	C. bicycle	D. typewriter
33. A. considered	B. suspected	C. ignored	D. appreciated
34. A. belief	B. request	C. criticism	D. description
35. A. teaching	B. writing	C. studying	D. reading
36. A. next	B. same	C. only	D. real
37. A. cleverest	B. wealthiest	C. strongest	D. healthiest
38. A. enthusiasm	B. sympathy	C. fortune	D. confidence
39. A. deliberately	B. happily	C. traditionally	D. constantly
40. A. win	B. match	C. reach	D. doubt
	A ># // 20 // >		
四.基础知识训练(1.5分	一个,俩分30分)		
41.The new house	( decorate) nex	at year belongs to Mr.	Wang.
42.He left the place,	(determine) not to	come back again.	
43(convince) th	e judge of his innocen	ce, he decided to look	for convincing evidence.
44(commit)	himself to painting, V	an Gogh received littl	e reward for his effort.
45 Lam free now Do you h	ave some films	(develop)?	

46. The lecture(give), a lively question-and-answer session followed.
47. Is it necessary for there (be) enough learning materials?
48. Standing on the top of the mountain, I had no choice but (enjoy) the flowing of the smog
around me.
49. Now my hometown is not at all the place (连接词) a traveler who visited it ten years ag
can expect.
50. He (serve) as an interpreter in a foreign enterprise, but it is almost five years since
Jimmy began to teach high school students.
51. A witness reported seeing a man driving his car crazily as if(drink).
52. — When did the accident happen?
— It was in 1980(连接词) she was in middle school(连接词) the accident happened
53. — When did you took these amazing photos of whales?
— It was last summer vocation (连接词) my parents and I spent at Botany Bay is
Sydney's south(连接词)I took these photos.
54 (情态动词填空) you be fired, your health care and other benefits will not be
immediately cut off.
55. I'm going to spend the summer vacation in Shanghai, (连接词) lives my grandmother ar
some other close relatives.
56. The police were seeking more information to find out(到底是谁
killed the rich businessman.
57. Bats are surprisingly long lived creatures, some(have) a life span of around 20 years.
58. There is no light in the dormitory. They must have gone to the lecture,(反义疑问句)?
59. Woman(尽管) Hillary Clinton is, she was bold enough to participate in the presidential
campaign, 2008.
60 (attend) the ceremony of the 50th Anniversary this morning are our alumni (校友) from
home and abroad.

# 答案:

阅读理解: BDA DDAB ACDD ACBD

七选五: 16-20 EGBCF

完形填空: 41-45DABCC 46-50 ABDBA 51-55 CDDAB 56-60 CBADB

基础题:

- 1. to be decorated
- 2. determined
- 3. To convince
- 4. Committing
- 5. to be developed
- 6. having been given
- 7. to be
- 8. to enjoy
- 9. that/which
- 10. served
- 11. drunk
- 12. when, that
- 13. which/that, that
- 14. Should
- 15. where
- 16. who it was that
- 17. having
- 18. haven't they?
- 19. as/though
- 20. Attending